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Growth Management and Natural Resources Committee 
REVISED STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	
	Name:
	Mike Reed

	Proposed No.:
	2007-0534
	Date:
	October 9, 2007

	Invited:
	Tom Koney, Acting Director, Parks and Recreation Division, Department of Natural Resources and Parks


Revised Staff Report:  The Committee added language addressing the distribution of required reports, and recommended approval.
SUBJECT:  Providing for a study of the potential for utilitizing cordless waste compaction systems in the operations of parks and recreation facilities.
SUMMARY:  

In 2002, the Council reviewed and approved the Parks Business Plan, which included provision for an emphasis on entrepreneurial initiatives and cost-saving efforts.  With the recent approval of a Parks operations levy, emphasis continues on cost-saving management of the system, while enhancing the levels of parks maintenance. 

The King County Parks system includes over 180 parks and recreation sites and facilities, with over 25,000 acres under Parks management, with the attendant high numbers of visitors to parks facilities.  Parks users generate significant amounts of mixed waste materials deposited in trash receptacles, located conveniently throughout county parks.  Among the key maintenance functions of parks staff is the regular emptying of trash receptacles, as a means of keeping parks clean and safe, and enhancing the user experience.  

Municipal governments elsewhere in the country are experimenting with systems intended to lessen the frequency of demand for emptying of waste receptacles.  In particular, systems which involve the compacting of accumulated waste in public trash receptacles are apparently being tried.  Among these systems are models which are powered by solar power, minimizing the need for additional electrical infrastructure, and increasing the capacity to place the receptacles according to the convenience of the municipal need.  

The potential for utilizing such technologies in the management and operations of the county’s parks facilities has emerged, in the context of continuing interest in operational cost savings.  
Proposed Motion 2007-0534

Proposed Motion 2007-0534 directs the Executive to undertake a review of the potential for cordless waste compaction systems in the operations of county parks and recreation facilities, including consideration of potential operational savings and costs, acquisition costs, and integration into current operations.  


